October 12, 2011
Francis Drake
P.O. Box 1378

Portland, ME 04101








RE:
STOP WORK ORDER FOR SITE WORK at Taft Avenue, CBL # 272 G 001001, Project ID #2010-001
Dear Mr. Drake:
This letter is a STOP WORK ORDER FOR SITE WORK pursuant to the Portland Code of Ordinance, Chapter 14 - Land Use Ordinance, Article V - Site Plan, Section 14-532 (a) (4).  All site work must stop immediately.

On September 14, 2011 site work was observed taking place on your property at Taft Avenue, Portland, Maine.  In particular, it was discovered that tree clearing had occurred beyond the limits of what was approved on your site plan. As a result, the site has not been maintained as depicted on your  site plan and written submission. 
You received a letter from me dated September 16, 2011, which required that you provide site plans and applicable applications for the additional clearing by September 30, 2011.  To date the Planning Division  has not received said plans or applications; however the Division has received your appeal of my determination.  
This STOP WORK ORDER FOR SITE WORK, in the area of tree clearance as referenced in my September 16, 2011 letter to you,  is in effect while your appeal is pending before the Planning Board.  Your appeal is scheduled for a public hearing before the Board on October 25, 2011.   Failure to comply with this Order will result in this office referring this matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Section 1-15 of the Code and in Title 30-A M.R.S.A. § 4452.


Sincerely,

Alexander Jaegerman

Planning Division Director 

cc:  
Penny St. Louis, Planning and Development Director


Philip DiPierro, Development Review Coordinator 

Barbara Barhydt, Development Review Services Manager


Tammy Munson, Inspection Services Manager

    
Danielle West-Chuhta, Corporation Counsel
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